January 11, 2011

The Honorable Phil Scott
President

Vermont State Senate
The State House
Montpelier, Vermont

Dear Mr. President:
I have the honor to appoint, subject to the advice and consent of the Senate,
Susan Wehry

of 222 Loomis Street, Burlington, as Commissioner of the Department of Disabilities,
Aging and Independent Living for a term from and including January 7, 2011, to and
including February 28, 2013, and until a successor is appointed and has qualified.

Sincerely,

Peter Shumlin
Governor
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